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With the support of the College Assessment Committee, the Justice Education Program convened its Committee on January 7, 2010 for an all-day retreat to review the JE Program’s Mission Statement and work toward the articulation of Learning Outcomes for students with a minor in Justice Education.

Twelve members of the JE Committee attended the retreat.  The agenda for the day included the following:

-Review of what is expected of program/departmental assessment reports and background on understanding the task of assessment, including information on how to write Los and how they are intended to help measure the program’s curriculum

-Small-group breakout sessions of the Committee, where members worked in small groups to review the Program Mission Statement and to identify phrasing and segments of the statement which applied to program learning outcomes
-Review of proposed LO areas and suggested nuances, intent, and meaning of each area for which we wanted a learning outcome written

This was very precise and involved work – but so very helpful to us as a Committee to articulate what we hoped our students would learn from being part of Justice Education courses. We took all of the drafts from  our retreat, and drafted the comments and notations under each learning outcome category.  Over the course of the next two scheduled JE meetings this semester, we worked further with the Los to clarify shades of meaning and to work toward precision in our language – aiming toward what would be measurable.  At the second of our regular JE Committee meetings devoted to assessment, Carrie Call – a member of both the JE Committee and the Assessment Committee – gave us very helpful feedback and guidance.  Although we had five original LOS to begin with from our retreat, discussions during our JE Committee meetings condensed our LOs to four because we felt that two of our original Learning Outcomes encompassed aspects that were interrelated.
I am now in the process of contacting JE Faculty with our mission statement/learning outcomes and asking them to identify which of these Learning Outcomes are being met in their courses.   

The Justice Education Committee is most grateful to the Assessment Committee for its support of the JE Program’s assessment work.  The grant was just what was needed to help us have an extended opportunity for assessment planning and development.   I look forward to more opportunities to engage with the Assessment Committee for purposes of faculty development and training in the area of assessment.
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